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Dear Mr. White, 

The Department of Natural Resources (DNR) appreciates the opportunity to submit comments to 

the City of Pasco (City) on its proposed Comprehensive Plan amendments. Our comments are 

limited to the property we own east of Highway 395 and north and east of Highway 12. These 

parcels are identified internally by DNR as the North Pasco/King City property and the Pasco 

Industrial property. Attachment A is the list of properties DNR owns along with the current and 

proposed zoning and land use designations for each parcel, which we received from city staff on 

July 15, 2020. The amendments, as proposed by the City, modify all of DNR's land use 

designations from Industrial to DNR Reserve Area. DNR is requesting that the land use 

designation of Industrial remain on all of its parcels in order to allow us to continue to prudently 

manage these parcels for the benefit of our trust beneficiaries as explained in further detail 

below. 

As you may already know, DNR manages approximately 3 million acres of uplands across the 

state that are held in trust for named beneficiaries. As such, DNR's fiduciary responsibility is to 

manage these lands similar to the way a private fiduciary would manage a trust portfolio. In 

DNR's case, based on RCW 43.30.215 we are directed to "achieve the maximum effective 

development and use of such lands and resources consistent with laws applicable hereto ... ". 

Additionally, we seek to reposition these assets to achieve the highest market return, either 

through disposition of sale or ground lease, on behalf of the underlying trust beneficiary. 

The parcels identified on Attachment A have either been designated internally as "urban" due to 

their proximity within the city limits or UGA or have been placed on our Urban/Transition Lands 

list due to their land use character and location. Because of this placement, DNR's Commercial 

Real Estate Group, housed in Olympia, directly, or in an advisory role, helps manage these 

properties. Management activities for these particular parcels may include, but are not limited to, 

the following activities: 

EXHIBIT P












